
 

RECORD OF MEMORANDUM 

Clinton O. Johnson 
Senior Air Safety Investigator 
Alaska Regional Office  
 
Date: May 25, 2011 
NTSB Accident Number: ANC10MA068 
Subject: Neurological Evaluation 
 
 
Narrative: 
At the request of NTSB Human Performance staff, Maria Aguilar, M.D., a neurologist at the 
Mayo Clinic Arizona, reviewed medical evidence collected during the investigation of a 
DeHavilland DHC-3T accident that occurred on August 9, 2010, near Aleknagik, Alaska.  
On December 9, 2010, Dr. Aguilar was provided medical evidence collected during the 
investigation, summary reports of interviews with the pilot’s family and the Alaska Regional 
Flight Surgeon, and copies of the Operations Group and Meteorology factual reports.  She was 
asked to provide a medical evaluation, assuming that witness and other evidence were credible, 
about the possibility of a neurologic event that could fit the accident scenario.   
On January 20, 2011, NTSB Human Performance staff provided her with an email describing 
information learned during a witness interview conducted on January 19, 2011, that Human 
Performance staff stated corroborated impairment evidence provided previously to Dr. Aguilar in 
the form of another witness’ interview summary.  The email stated that the new witness observed 
the accident pilot staring into space and having trouble starting an airplane on July, 4, 2010.    On 
January 24, 2010, Dr. Aguilar provided a draft copy of her report and, requested a copy of the 
interview summary for the new witness.  The interview summary was transmitted to Dr. Aguilar 
on January 24, 2011, in an email from an NTSB Human Performance investigator who noted that 
it was from a credible witness who was describing a neurological condition similar to what the 
NTSB Human Performance investigator was hypothesizing for the accident.  Dr. Aguilar’s final 
report was received on February 24, 2011. 
 
Additional witness interviews were conducted by members of the Operations Group between 
March 24-26, 2011.  These interviews revealed information that contradicted some of the 
information upon which Dr. Aguilar’s opinion was based.  The information was not provided to 
Dr. Aguilar. 
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On May 19, 2011, the FAA submitted a copy of a letter written to Fred Tilton, M.D., the FAA’s 
Federal Air Surgeon, from Joseph Sirven, M.D., a neurologist at the Mayo Clinic Arizona.  The 
subject of the letter was a “Personal opinion regarding the NTSB Evaluation of a pilot who was 
involved in an aircraft accident.”  According to his letter, Dr. Sirven, had consulted with FAA 
about the investigation.  
 
Both medical opinions are attached.   
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